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Where will you be June 19-21, 2015?
Please save the date to join us on the shores of Lake Finley as we celebrate 

Calling all NYC Camp Interlaken Alums!

Reunite with old Camp friends • Shabbat Walk

Song Session • Israeli Dancing • Lake Swim

Campfire • Havdallah Lakeside

And More!

The 50th Best Summer Ever!

Come join us with your family and friends as we gather together for one incredibly 
special weekend to honor Camp’s past and celebrate Camp’s future.

This is going to be a reunion of epic proportions and we need your help —

Do you have Camp friends who don’t get the Alumni Newsletter? Get us their info!
Do you want to help us plan this exciting weekend? Let us know. 
Do you have a great idea you’d like to share? We want to hear it. 

Planning is underway and we have many ways you can help. 

See you there!!

Sheryl Selby Rubin 
Camp Committee Chair

Questions? Want more information? Want to get involved? Contact Grace Fantle, Program 
Director and Alumni Engagement Coordinator, (414) 967-8196/gfantle@jccmilwaukee.org

Please join us for a special Camp 
Interlaken alumni event in NYC!

March, 22nd • 8pm
City Winery 155 Varick Street NY, NY 10013

*Appetizers will be served, and your first drink is on us!

RSVP to Grace Fantle by Wednesday, March 19th  
gfantle@jccmilwaukee.org or (414) 967-8196

Can’t wait to see you there!
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This past summer, I got to live the dream of every 
adult who has ever been a camper. I went back to camp as 
a real adult! Yes, we all thought we were adults when we 
were staff in our early 20s, but now I am way beyond my 
early 20s which qualifies me as a real adult! I met Toni, the 
Camp Director, at an LA Alumni gathering, and I jokingly 
told her that I would love to go back to camp. She respond-
ed by sharing that she was looking for a “Village Director” 
and that I could bring my kids to Camp with me! Well, that’s 
all I needed to hear; I was immediately in and didn’t need to 
hear details or even know what being a “village director” 
meant!  

I was only a camper for one year, but I returned years later 
as an Ozo and as a counselor twice. I feel like its so cliché to 
say that Camp made me the person I am, but it’s so true. In-
terlaken allowed me to find myself, my personality, my con-
fidence, my Jewish identity, and my husband. Mitch and I 
met when we were on staff together. Camp has always been 
our place, our connection. When given the opportunity to 
bring our children to Camp, it was a no brainer.

Being back at Camp took an initial adjustment. In my head, I 
was still 17 years old. I was still one of the counselors. Mitch 
kindly reminded me that I was now in my late 30s and a 
mother of three! I didn’t expect to be so emotional about 
being at Camp without my best friend, Susan; I had nev-
er been there before without her. As Mitch was about to 
leave my children and me there, I was a little emotional, but 
I wasn’t going to take this opportunity for granted. I was 
there; I was finally back at Interlaken. 

Camp looks different today. So many things have changed 
since I was last there. There are new buildings, renovated 
cabins, new faces, so much less lake water, and a beautiful 

pool (which, by the way, is totally awesome)! But as I walked 
around those first few days, I immediately remembered 
what someone had said to me months before: “The stars 
are still the same.” They were so right, not only are the stars 
still the same, but Interlaken is still the same. Campers are 
still having the most amazing summers, developing incred-
ible skills, and making meaningful friendships.  

Throughout the summer, I got to take part in so many of the 
essential Interlaken experiences: campfires, evening pro-
grams, K’Far Noar, Maccabia, chugim, lake swim and Shab-
bat. Not only was I a part of these incredible things, but so 
were my children. I was able to witness my children falling 
in love with Interlaken. I watched my 3 holding hands all 
summer – sometimes with each other and sometimes with 
their new camp friends: on the Shabbat walk, during song 
session on Shabbat, running around the Mach, and walking 
over the bridge. On Zoe’s, my oldest, first Shabbat, I Face-
Timed Mitch from the Chadar Ochel so he can see her learn-
ing to Israeli Dance with her counselors while I cried a little 
as I stood behind her. 

Physically being at Camp and being a part of Camp is so 
natural for me. It is a part of me, and now it is a part of my 
children. To anyone who hasn’t been to Camp in years or 
wonders about the Interlaken of today, I assure you, Inter-
laken is an even better version of itself. The magic is still 
alive and stronger than ever. To Toni, I can never thank you 
enough for giving me, my children, and our family the gift 
of rediscovering and reconnecting with Interlaken. You are 
never getting rid of us now!!! L’Dor V’Dor! 

The Stars are Still the Same	 Emily Zien Rotter
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everything changes, nothing changes	 Nathan & Shannon (Albert) Bernstein

Toni Talks	 by Camp Director, Toni Davison Levenberg

This past summer we had the 
opportunity to visit Camp and help 
facilitate a program with the campers 
in K’far Noar (the teen village). As the 
group ages out of Camp after their 
K’far Noar summer, we helped with the 
“Alumni Induction Ceremony,” and we 
presented them with pins commemo-
rating this benchmark. It was great to 

see several K’farniks who are the children of former fellow 
campers or staff members from the 70s or 80s. The un-
derlying theme of our program was that even when your 
summers as a camper are finished, Camp can always be 
a part of your life. The relationship with Camp Interlaken 
changes, but it definitely does not end. It is important for us 
as parents and camp activists to foster and nurture this in 
the older campers because the prospect of losing such an 
important part of their life is very emotional for them. They 
need to know that they can be a part of camp (and it a part 
of them) throughout their entire lives. It was special for us 
to share our stories with them and theirs with us, as we are 
now all part of each other’s ever-evolving camp experience. 
It seemed so natural for us to be at the K’far Noar fire-pit 

just outside of the Bayit participating in a Saturday night 
program with the campers. They were blown away to learn 
our story: although we both went to Camp for many years 
at different times, it was in typical Interlaken fashion that 
we were set up as adults on a blind date by a mutual friend 
whom we both met at Camp, and have been together since 
that first date almost 16 years ago.

The old adage “everything changes, nothing changes” 
could not be more true for our weekend at Camp. Although 
there have been significant changes and upgrades to the 
property and facility since we were campers, the overall pa-
tina of the place, the North Woods aroma, the spectacular 
night sky and just the vibe of Camp remain untainted by 
time. Befitting our evolving camp experience, a new chapter 
begins this summer when our 8 year old daughter Talia be-
comes a first time camper at Interlaken and starts her camp 
journey on the shores of Lake Finley along with her cousins 
Isaac and Noah, representing the second generation of our 
family to make Camp Interlaken an integral part of our lives. 
Rad Hayom…

Best wishes for a happy and healthy year!

As many of our alumni know, “change” is a hard 
word to swallow for Interlaken people! Having been at Camp 
Interlaken for the last 8 summers, my first big experience 
with the “c” word was this winter when our Assistant Camp 
Director of 5 years announced his plans to move on to his 
next big camp-venture, and it was time for us to fill the posi-
tion with someone new. I quickly pulled together a thought-
ful job description and posted it on every logical board 
for Jewish professionals. A shocking number of resumes 
flooded our offices including those from Camp Alumni, ap-
plicants with a lot of camp experience, and applicants with 
no camp experience. During this 6 week period, I perfected 
my interviewing skills while I met and talked with 20 or so 
candidates, narrowed down the pool to a more manage-
able number, and welcomed 4 applicants in person to our 
Milwaukee offices for interviews. While each candidate was 
impressive in their own ways, passionate about Jewish 
camping, and eager to start this new adventure, our best 
candidate by far was Jonah Wagan; it was a no-brainer! I 
am thrilled to introduce (or re-introduce) all of our alumni 
to Jonah Wagan, our new Assistant Director. 

Jonah will be spending his 21st summer at camp and his 
7th as a part of our staff. Most recently, Jonah was Camp’s 
Aquatics Director in the summer of 2013. He has served as 
the Unit Leader for K’far Noar, Tech Director, Water Ski Di-
rector, counselor and camper at camp. Jonah also has inti-
mate knowledge of the inner workings of Interlaken while it 

was under Howard Wagan’s leader-
ship, Jonah’s father and my prede-
cessor. Before joining the Interlaken 
team, Jonah was the Interim Aquat-
ics Director here at the JCC. After 
graduating from the University of 
Minnesota with a Master’s Degree 
in Education and a Bachelor’s De-
gree in Art & Jewish Studies, Jonah 
moved to Boston to be an Experi-
ential Jewish Educator at the Gann 
Academy for 2 years. 

During our planning for this summer, reminiscing about 
summers past, and strategically thinking about future sum-
mers, there are a lot of attributes of a successful team that 
can describe us: camaraderie, laughter, thoughtfulness, re-
spect, idea sharing, and most importantly, passion. Grace, 
Jonah and I are a natural team whose dedication to Camp 
Interlaken will continue to make it a better place, even with 
“changes” here and there, each and every day that we 
are lucky enough to call Camp Interlaken our home.  We 
couldn’t be happier that Jonah has joined our team, and we 
look forward to helping with his transition into his new role 
this summer at Camp. You can contact Jonah at jwagan@
jccmilwaukee.org or 414-967-8197.



Join Our Facebook Family
Have you “friended” Camp Interlaken on Facebook 
yet? Join in the fun and get the latest news, plus a few 
blasts from the past! Throwback Thursdays feature a Camp 
picture from yesteryear for our friends to tag and comment 
on—great fun to see our 70s bell-bottoms and 80s shoulder 
pads! Use our page to reconnect with friends, discover 
opportunities to get together and see how wonderful, 
flourishing and full of ruach Camp still is today

A Fish Called “Finley”
Do you have a pet named “Finley?”  Send us a 
picture of him/her/it! We’ll put the best ones in the next 
Alumni Newsletter!

Email photos to Grace at gfantle@jccmilwaukee.org.

Start ‘em young! 
more Future Campers 

Elana Rudman Rosen 
Vanessa Irene (Pictured)

Leslie Goldman Pinto 
Ava Belle

Becky (Schwartz) Pearson & Matt Pearson 
Maximillian Vaughn

Jennifer Zweben  
Alexander Micah

Anna Shurak  
Tova Beatrice

Lifecycles



Legacy Circle Promises

The Steve & Shari Sadek Family Camp Interlaken JCC has secured 
52 Legacy Circle promises from alumni and friends. These generous 
supporters have promised to leave a portion of their estate, insurance policy, indi-
vidual retirement account or other investment to ensure a bright future of memories 
on Lake Finley. Fifty-two legacy promises have been made since the Legacy Circle 
Campaign began two years ago. We’ve received $20,000 in incentive grants from 
JCamp 180 and are on track to receive an addition $5,000 Interlaken when we reach 

our goal of 16 more Legacy Circle members this year.

To join this list and secure Camp’s future, please contact Harriet Rothman  
(414) 967-8239 hrothman@jccmilwaukee.org.

Thank you to Camp Interlaken’s Legacy Circle Donors. 
You’ve started something big.

Anonymous
Jamie Lyn Adashek
Daniel N. Baer
Drs. Brian & Laurel Bear
Samantha Bear
Adam, Karee, Shayna & Jacob 

Bilsky
Mark Brickman Family
Deborah Carneol
Stephen & Jane Chernof
Jack Chorowsky
Hazzan Carey & Sharon Cohen
Randie & Shelby Collier
Rebecca Eisenberg & Curtis 

Smolar and Family

Andrew Enders
David & Catherine Fantle
Grace Fantle
Larry, Melissa, Emily & Jane 

Feldmesser
Larry & Geli Golopol
Paul & Rachel Greenspan
Harold Grinspoon
Paul & Betty Jacobs
Debra & Moshe Katz Family
Maureen S. Komisar
David Korenthal
Wes & Michelle Lafferty
Toni Davison Levenberg & Jonah 

Levenberg

Jordy & Jessie Loeb
Tedd & Julie Lookatch
Jori Marcus
Ronald & Fran Meyers
Hans & Donna Moser
Steven & Stacey Nye
Sharyl & Bob Paley
Jill & Jay Plavnick
Harriet & Stuart Rothman
Mitch & Emily Rotter
Sheryl & Jonathan Rubin
Alyssa Rubnitz
Alicia & Bryan Sadoff
Dick Selby
Abigail Sellman

Joel, Laurie, Julie & Scott Shapiro
Sharon, Mark, Carli & Sophie 

Shapiro
James A. Sweet Family
Philip Tavill
David & Jenna Turner, Jocelyn 

Kalkman & Josh Turner
Ian Wagan
Jonah M. Wagan
Dara Winter
David Winter
Sylvia & Michael Winter
Diane & Eric Zall

For almost 50 years, Camp Interlaken has been fostering 
enduring relationships, a love of Jewish community and a connection 
to Israel while promoting individual growth, learning and fun. 

The future of Camp depends upon our planning today to transform 
our facilities and programs to meet the needs of a new generation of 
campers and parents. 

The time has come for everyone who loves Camp Interlaken and Jew-
ish camping to help us build this bridge to our future, while we pre-
serve the memories and experiences we share.

We are counting on you to join us!
Please contact Development Director, Harriet Rothman 

414-967-8239 hrothman@jccmilwaukee.org

$4,000,000

$3,000,000
$2,921,000!

$1,000,000

$2,000,000

Exciting News! Thanks to all of our wonderful Chai Match donors,  
Camp Interlaken has succeeded in meeting JCamp 180’s Chai Match.

That’s a $54,000 grant!

View our campaign brochure at: http://tinyurl.com/preservationcampaign

 Each will be presented with a commemorative work of art to remind them of their caring tzedakah.



Todah Rabbah  to our Camp Interlaken Bridge to Our Future Preservation Campaign Donors

Directors Circle

Dr. Paul & Betty Jacobs
Daniel M. Soref Charitable Trust

Unit Leader Circle 

Cindi & David Samson Family
James & Eve Joan Zucker Family

Counselor Circle

JCamp 180 (formerly Grinspoon Institute for 
Jewish Philanthropy)

Ozrim Circle

The Boal Family
The Children of Dr. Asher & Joan Cornfield*
(Laura Cornfield, Stuart Cornfield, Sharon & 

Uzi Marilus, Marisa & Richard Stadtmauer)
CT Charitable Fund
Rudoph C. Ostach Memorial Fund
Marilyn & Harry Pelz

K’far Noar Circle

Lawrence & Kathryn Beinfest
Roberta Forman
Bryan & Alicia Sadoff

Sha’ar Circle

Anonymous
Drs. Brian & Laurel Bear
Maureen Komisar & Noah Schatz

Tzomayach Circle

Anonymous (2)
Bert & Marlene Bilsky
Mark & Cheryl Brickman
Stephen & Jane Chernof
The Dorf Family
Marvin & Judy Edelstein
Larry & Melissa Feldmesser
Paul Grossberg & Dean Ziemke & Family 
Marco Masotti & Tracy Stein
Dr. Ronald & Fran Meyers
Jerry * & Sandi Perlstein
Dr. Jonathan & Sheryl Rubin 
Bruce Rosen & Diane Seder
Mark & Sharon Shapiro
Carrie & David Steinberger Family

Harlan & Randi Steinberger
Richard & Susan Strait
Robert & Marilyn Teper
Andrew & Brandon Wagner
Dr. Eric & Diane Zall

Shoresh Circle

Anonymous
Jeff * & Jean Bernstein
Shelby & Randie Collier
Jordan Davidoff & Goldie Miller
Jonathan & Debra Eder
Rebecca Eisenberg & Curtis Smolar
Andy Enders
Steven & Joni Geifman
Dr. David Goldberg & Dr. Kristin Schroederus
Larry & Geli Golopol
Moshe & Debra Katz
Dale Kunin & Les Goldsmith
Amy Lakritz & Mark Weiner & Family
Toni Davison Levenberg 
& Jonah Levenberg
Jordy & Jessie Loeb
Rick & Roberta London
Janet J. Meister
Jaimie & Felicia Miller
Adam Mitz
Sharyl & Bob Paley & Family
Laurie & Joel Shapiro
James & Andrea * Stein
Howard & Diane Wagan
Ian Wagan
Jonah Wagan
Steve & Lorie Wertheimer
David Winter
Michael & Sylvia Winter
Gary & Lauren Wool

Chaver Circle

Anonymous
Aon Foundation
Rabbi Benjy & Dr. Lauren Bar-Lev
Shannon & Nathan Bernstein
Tom Cain & Suzie Fishman
Sue & Allan Carneol & Family
Marc, Wendy, Carly & Zach Cohen

Tonja & Alex Condron
Grace Fantle
Jordan & Phyllis Fink
David & Andrea Florsheim
Judy & Mark Garber
Mindy Garber
Lisa Genecov
Lynn & William Gershan
Daniel Glazer
Joshua Glazer 
Mark & Barbara Glazer
Mara Gollin-Garrett
Meghan Gottlieb
Barbara & Donald Grande
Dr. Mark & Sara Hermanoff
Graham Hoffman
Reuben Jacobson & Mara Karlin
Jacob Katz
Shira Katz
Jacob Kavalar
Herbert H. Kohl Charities, Inc.
Howard & Pamela Korenthal
Rick Kornfeld & Julie Malek
Tovah Kravit
Michael & Ina Levin
Joan Lubar & John Crouch
Dan Oren & Jeanette Kuvin Oren
Jay & Jill Plavnick
Skip Rosenmutter
Donna & Jonathan Rosin
Stuart & Harriet Rothman
Rotter/Coopersmith Family
Benjamin & Dora Sadek
Scott Semar & Sandy Wagman
Ben Shemuel
Marc Shovers, Jan Loeb & Family
Margo & Joel Spitz
Dina & Dave Weinbach
Susan & Mark Wichman
Mark Williams & Laura Rosenthal
Wendy & Mark Yanow
Alli & Brad Zall Family
Avie & Adrienne Zarem
Ellen & Albert Zickmann

* of blessed memory

I (we) wish to help preserve our place on Lake Finley with a contribution of :

Camp is a 501(c) (3) 
organization. 

Your donation is
tax deductible and 
may be eligible for

your company’s 
matching gi�s program.

For gi�s over $500  your pledge amount $ ___________ can be paid over 5 years. Please include your �rst installment with this card. 
If you are considering a more sizeable gi� in support of the Preservation Campaign, please call 414-967-8239 for more information.  

 My check, payable to Camp Interlaken, is enclosed              I (we) wish to remain anonymous

Name(s) as you would like it to appear ______________________________________________________________________________

Address ___________________________________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip ______________________________________________________________________________________

Home Phone _________________________ Cell________________________ Work ____________________________

Email _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 $180  $360  $500  $1,000  $1,800   Other 

To make your gi� online, go to campinterlaken.org


